	BARROW GURNEY PARISH COUNCIL
	


Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held
on Wednesday 4th January 2023 at 19.00pm in the Village Hall 
Present:  Eric Gates (Chairman), Andy Robbins, Andrew Sheridan, Graham Spooner, Sandra Gibson, Nick Tyrrell
In attendance: District Cllr H. Gregor, Olga Shepherd (Clerk) and 17 residents
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
- A resident read a statement to the Council on behalf of his wife about inaccessible stiles in the parish, which prevent her from going outdoors and enjoying the countryside. 

-A resident expressed concern about verge creep covering Hobbs Lane surface that makes it unsafe for cyclists and walkers to use this lane. 
MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
The Chairman brought forward Item 6 on the Agenda in view of the number of members of the public who had attended for that item. Concern among residents on the former Barrow Hospital site included
· Flooding of Hospital Road, which, yet again, was impassible. This appears to result from a drain that runs under Wild Country Lane which has collapsed. It is understood that the landowners remain responsible for maintenance of the watercourses on the site and that it was within NSC’s powers to oblige them to carry out the work or, failing that, to carry out the work on their behalf. 
· Movement of spoil across the site to create a bund was creating muddy conditions within the residential area. There was also concern that the spoil might be contaminated with asbestos, which was understood to be present in the former hospital buildings. This was believed to infringe Health and Safety requirements. 
Felling of trees in an area of ancient woodland, in excess of that authorised in the Felling Licence and the Woodland Management Plan. The Parish Council undertook to press 
· NSC to exercise its powers to ensure that the drainage at the entrance to Hospital Road was fit for purpose;
· NSC to ensure that the appropriate Health and Safety requirements were observed, both in respect of the management of work on the site and in monitoring the material that was being used to construct the bund; and
· the Forestry Commission to monitor the application of the approved Woodland Management Plan. 
1.1.23  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apology received and accepted from Phil Carnell
2.1.23  DECLARATION OF INTEREST AND DISPENSATIONS

No Interests were declared
3.1.23  MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING 2nd November2022
The Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council Meeting held on 2nd November 2022 APPROVED as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 
4.1.23 ACTIONS ARISING FROM THE LAST MEETING
- Two troughs are being ordered, the costs will depend on the current cost of timber.  
- Two quotes being considered for the new inscription on the Diamond Jubilee Stone. It was decided to go with the cheapest quote. 
5.1.23 VERGES AND FOOTPATHS
a.Council Members produced a detailed report on the condition of the existing stiles, describing each of the faulty stiles with photographic evidence included. This report was circulated to all Members. The Parish Council informed residents that responsibility for replacing the stiles resides with the landowner. Discussions took place about how to take this issue further with NSC and the landowner to enable the necessary replacement of stiles to make them accessible for the walkers. A meeting will be arranged with NSC to raise this problem and to establish a course of actions. If the landowner agrees to replace the stiles, funds can be raised by the Parish Council.
b. The Parish Council noted that Hobbs Lane is not on the NSC list for maintenance. Last year, Barrow Gurney Parish council paid 50% of the cost of clearance of Hobbs Lane, with the other half  paid from the NSC Councillor Empowerment Fund. The Parish Council AGREED to budget for the annual clearing of Hobbs Lane in order to make it safe to use by cyclists and walkers. A request will be sent to NSC to request a matching contribution. 
c. Clerk updated the Council on the following outstanding works reported to NSC:
1. Overgrown footpath from Dial Lane to Freemans Lane along A38 – pending
2. Potholes – Barrow Court Lane from Barrow street junction to Barrow Court – completed 
3. Potholes- Cathorn Lane from junction with Barrow Street to St Katherine's Farm - pending
4. Flooding of carriageway on Barrow Street caused by the identified blockage of the outfall down to Upper Mill Farm – pending
Note – emergency action had been taken to divert the flow of water away from the drive of Upper Mill Farm, although action on the drain remains outstanding.
7.1.23 VILLAGE DEFIBRILLATOR

- It was decided to apply to Stancombe Quarry Fund for a grant for the purchase of 2 or 3 additional defibrillators for Barrow Gurney Church and A38. 

- It was AGREED to purchase two grit boxes for Barrow Court Lane. Clerk will find out the cost. 
-
8.1.23 CLIMATE CHANGE
- More research is required about solar panel/ground source heating. An update will be provided at the next meeting.
9.1.23  PLANNING APPLICATIONS:
The following planning applications decisions by NSC were         considered and NOTED:
-The applicant of 22/P/2889/FUL was present at the meeting and gave an overview of the planning application and intentions of the development.
	Planning Application& address 
	Description of proposal
	BGPC Comments submitted to NSC

	22/P2893/FUH
Hillview Naish Lane
	   Proposed erection of a two storey with part single storey rear extension
	No objection

	22/P/2889/FUL
 Wild Country Lane
	Change of use of land from agriculture to mixed agriculture and equestrian and erection of building for equestrian storage purposes (part retrospective). Proposed erection of a barn for agricultural and equestrian purposes, erection of stables, erection of toilet block, installation of equine recuperation shelter, installation of 2no. manure stores, improvements to highway access and associated works.
Stationing of a mobile home for a temporary period for occupation by an essential rural worker.
	No objection


10.1.23 VILLAGE GREEN
- The Chairman of the Village Green Committee advised the Council that 4 trees need to be removed from the Village Green due to ash die back. They will need to be replaced later, possibly with Hornbeam as it is more sustainable. Approximately £500-£1000 will be required to remove old trees and replace them with new. 

- The Village Green Committee is currently investigating the possibility of building up a weir across the stream in order to raise water levels. The Village Green Committee Members volunteered to do the strimming this year themselves for free. 

11.1.22 FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION:
· The budget outcome to 31 December 2022 and Q3 bank reconciliation, emailed to all Members was reviewed and APPROVED, the balance of the earmarked funds NOTED.  
· The Budget for the financial year 2023-24 was reviewed and APPROVED.
· The Council AGREED to keep the Precept for 2023-24 at the same level - £13,500.00 
· Clerk confirmed that Village Orderly Grant £100 was received from NSC or 2022-23 financial year and application is made for the financial year 2023-2024. The job description for Village Orderly was reviewed by the Council and some changes agreed. The position will be advertised locally.
· The following schedule of payments APPROVED:
	
	 Net
	VAT
	Total

	Little Apple Invoice 4880
grass cut 10 November 2022

	£80.00
	£16.00
	£96.00

	Little Apple invoice 4884
	£160.00
	£32.00
	£192.00

	Clerks  new computer (invoice to supplied later).
	£257.50
	£51.50
	£309.00

	Ms365 Office subscription 2023
	
	
	£79.99

	Clerks salaries paid to note
	
	
	Available to Council Members

	Clerks homeoffice allowance to note
	
	
	Available to council members

	Clerks mileage (January meeting)
	
	
	£15.99


12.1.23  OPEN FORUM: Any Other Business
-  An update was received  that a spot check on the A38 indicated that speeds were not excessive. 
- The update was received that carpool initiative has been very successful in Barrow Court. 
13.1.23 Next meeting – 1 March 2023. 
There were no further questions, the Chairman closed the meeting at 22.00pm
�Could we attach the letter from Amaladipa as an annex?
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